
SENDING STUDENTS OFF TO SCHOOL SAFELY 
 
 

Before school starts, students and parents may want to educate themselves about 
electrical safety. 
 
Many resident halls were built years ago, before students began arriving with computers, 
CD players, microwaves, refrigerators, wireless telephones, halogen study lamps, fans 
and fax machines.  Often, dorm wiring is simply not designed to handle these electrical 
loads. 
 
The Electrical Safety Foundation International recommends periodic safety checks by 
asking the following questions and taking proper precautions: 
 
¾ Is the appliance cord getting hot and/or are there sparks when you turn something 

on?  Turn the appliance off, unplug it and get it serviced. 
 
¾ Are the fuses or circuit breakers opening repeatedly?  This could be the sign of a 

serious problem. Consult with your building supervisor or a licensed, qualified 
electrical contractor.  Never tamper with fuse or circuit breakers. 

 
¾ Are there frayed wires, exposed wires or broken insulation anywhere?  Broken 

Plugs?  Throw away broken or frayed extension cords and have appliance cords 
replaced. 

 
¾ Safety is often a matter of common sense - something that cannot be learned in 

books. 
 
 

For more info check out www.esfi.org
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